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The Honorable Board of Franklin County Commissioners met on the above date.
Present for the meeting were Neva J. Corkrum, Chairman; Bob Koch, Chair Pro Tem;
and Frank H. Brock, Member; and Patricia Shults, Pro Tem Clerk to the Board. Fred
Bowen, County Administrator, was on vacation.

OFFICE BUSINESS

Insurance

Mr. Brock stated he thought the gentlemen last week made a good presentation,
on both sides. He thought it was beneficial to have them together (Washington Counties
Risk Pool and Washington Rural Counties Insurance Program.) He thought Vyrle Hill
did an excellent job. Mrs. Corkrum agreed, stating Mike Croke was the most
knowledgeable.

Mrs. Corkrum stated the Board would need to let them know one way or another
which program they plan to contract with. Mr. Brock agreed. There was no reason to
delay the decision. Mr. Brock recommended a presentation be given annually, as it
would help sharpen the Board’s knowledge. Mrs. Corkrum stated that since Mr. Hill
became the director, the Risk Pool tries to do that.

Consent Agenda

Motion - Mr. Brock: I move for approval of the consent agenda:

Mr. Koch asked a question regarding item 2. He asked for an explanation
regarding La Clinica. Mr. Koch was concerned about the financial shape they were in.
Mr. Brock stated they needed the funds, as Franklin County would just be supporting
their application for the grant. He stated they do a lot of good. Mrs. Corkrum said she
was sure they fill a need. It would bankrupt Our Lady of Lourdes if La Clinica wasn’t
there.

Motion was seconded by Mr. Koch. 3:0 vote in favor.

1. Approval of Resolution 2006-165 amending Franklin County Resolution 2005-536
and approving Exhibit “B”, Consultant Work Description and Fee Schedule, amending
the Standard Service Agreement Terms and Conditions between Franklin County and the
Benton Franklin Community Action Committee (CAC), for the CAC to assist the County
with the organization and support of a local homeless housing task force, effective
November 1, 2005 to December 31, 2006, and authorizing payment in an amount not to
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exceed $80,000, payable to the CAC for services rendered, to be paid from the 2006
Miscellaneous Ending Homelessness Fund, Number 188-000-001, line item
341.26.00.0006 (Auditor Filings/Ending Homelessness Fund). (Exhibit 1)

2. Approval to submit a letter of support to La Clinica for their application for
Expanded Medical Capacity grant funding. (Exhibit 2)

3. Approval of Qut-of-State Travel Request for Dan Blasdel to attend the

International Coroner’s Summer Training in York, Pennsylvania, June 10-15,
2006, for an estimated expense of $1,954.00. (Exhibit 3)

Property Sale

The Board discussed using Booker Auction for the sale of county’s commercial
property near TRAC. Mr. Brock thought it was already in motion. Mr. Koch indicated
no, the contract has not been signed. They (Booker Auction) tried to use the first week in
June as the date. He thinks the Board needs a consensus if we plan on using them so they
can start the marketing program. Mr. Brock said there was one thing not totally clear, the
commission. He indicated that Mr. Verhulp thought it was 8% flat, and it’s not. It
figures out to be a little less than 7.3%. It’s quite a difference. It’s a better deal for the
County. Mr. Koch said Mr. Booker is proposing 8%. The Board gave consensus
approval for the County to use Booker Auction.

Courthouse Renovation

Mrs. Corkrum stated that the County received a letter indicating the dispute
between Lydig and Reflection Studio is resolved.

Vouchers/Warrants

Motion — Mr. Koch: I move that we approve payment for Current Expense, Auditor
0O&M, Courthouse Renovation and Franklin County Public Facilities for $393,504.33:
Current Expense warrants 50153 through 50161 for $13,616.75; Auditor O&M warrant
364 for $326.95; Courthouse Renovation Fund warrants 375 through 376 for
$323,256.95; Current Expense warrant 50162 for $575.00; and Franklin County Facilities
Construction Fund warrants 741 through 747 for $55,728.68. Second by Mr. Brock. 3:0
vote in favor. (Exhibit 4)
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SHERIFF/RESERVES
Sheriff Richard Lathim and Reserve Deputy Alex Bedoya met with the Board.

Human Resources Director Rosie H. Rumsey joined the meeting.

State Program for Reserve Retirement & Disability Program

Sheriff Lathim presented the Board with a copy of an explanation of the State
Board of Volunteer Firefighters and Reserve Officers Pension and Disability Plan. He
explained this is the same program they have for volunteer firefighters in the State of
Washington. A number of years ago they opened it up for reserve law enforcement
officers. It was optional at the city or county level. There was some interest at that time
by some of the reservists, but they didn’t pursue it. Since that time, they’ve learned that
if they get hurt while working for the county, L&I covers their injury for medical
expenses, but there is no wage protection.

There are two parts to the program: pension and disability. It will cost each |
deputy $30 each year for the pension. It would cost $95 a year for the County for the
pension and $100 for the disability for each employee.

Mr. Brock asked how many deputies worked for the County. The Sheriff stated,
with the three in the academy, he thinks they have 17 to 20. There are no more than 20.

The Sheriff said it would cost $4,000 a year for both the disability and pension to
be paid by the county. You can’t have the disability without being on the pension. He
thinks it’s crucial to have the disability for the deputies.

Mrs. Corkrum asked, where are the deputies going to get the $30 to pay into it?
The Sheriff stated they would personally be responsible for that out of their own pocket.
They would need to write a check each year to the County.

Mrs. Corkrum indicated that Mr. Koch explained to her earlier how the
firefighter’s pension works. Mr. Brock asked, when it’s volunteer, how is the pension
based? Sheriff Lathim referred to the next to the last page of the handout, stating that
you get so much a year. He indicated base pension was $50 a month, and then they get
$10 for each year paid in. There is a formula for 20% times the base, depending on the

number of years worked.






